
 

 

     
    

 
  

      

    

 

  

 
 

 
 

    

 
 
 

  

     

 

          

    

  

         

          

 

 

  

 

 

   

    

 

 

 

December 16, 2024 

Delivered by e-mail 

City of Toronto 
100 Queen St W 
Toronto, ON M5H 2N2 

Attention: John D. Elvidge, City Clerk 
clerk@toronto.ca 

Dear City Clerk, 

Re: Ex 19.6 – Assessment of Scarborough Rapid Transit Adaptive Reuse and Next Steps 

It has come to our attention that statements were made at the recent Executive Committee meeting of December 

10, 2024, indicating Oxford Properties’ support for the ongoing studies related to the repurposing of the existing 

elevated SRT rail corridor, a portion of which encumbers our lands at Scarborough Town Centre. 

We understand that this item will be considered by City Council on December 17, 2024. 

This will confirm that those statements do not reflect Oxford’s position. We are supportive of the recommendation 

to substantially remove the SRT infrastructure no longer required for transit operations so the corridor lands may 

be considered for future uses. 

Sincerely, 

Oxford Properties Group 

Steve Nightingale 

Vice President – Development 

cc: Councillor Michael Thompson @ councillor_thompson@toronto.ca 

This communication is intended only for the use of the addressee and may contain confidential and privileged information. 
If you are not the intended recipient, you are notified that any dissemination, distribution or copying of this communication 
is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please notify us immediately by telephone, and 
immediately destroy this communication. Thank you. 
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